
ENVIRONMENTAL PATROL IN ACTION 
It has been very quiet on the Amacayacu river. 
There are no boats with tourists passing by and 
the illegal logging is rarely seen at the moment. 
Waste is, however, something that keeps 
showing up and it mainly consists of plastic 
bottles from soft drinks and engine oil. The 
rubbish piles up in between the branches that 
stick out from the water, which gives the 
environmental patrol the chance to easily 
collect it before it drifts away to the Amazon 
river. On this massive and strong river no one 
will make the effort anymore of taking the 
waste out of the water. In most communities 
like San Martin de Amacayacu waste is usually 
burned but here, fortunately, the 
environmental patrol collects the waste in big 
bags that are given to the tourists who go back 
to Leticia. In Leticia the bags are taken to the 
recycle deposit “Amazonas Sin  Limites” 

(Amazon without borders), an NGO that works 
together with the Colombian airforce to make 
sure that recyclable materials end up in Bogotá 
in order to be processed. For now all the waste 
of the community is being stored until the 
moment that the transports to Leticia start 
running again.
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http://www.amazonas-sin-limites.ong/


REFORESTATION 
With the help of the seven participating 
families the reforestation project went 
incredibly fast: within a month 2800 trees 
were planted and marked. Amazing! We have 
passed the goal of 2000 trees and all the 
participants are interested in planting more.  
It is important, though, to remark that 
reforestation is not happening only due to this 
small project. It has always been a vital 
element of Ticuna culture. Whenever wood is 
cut for an (always temporary) agriculture field 
and the main crops like yucca, banana and 
pineapple are planted, people always plant the 
trees that have to become the new forest at 
the same time. 
The kind of trees that are planted for the 
future forest have changed with time, 
according to the actual needs. In the past it 
would be important to plant certain kind of 
palms for the building of the malokas. 
Nowadays there are power saws that can cut 
hard wood into planks for the modern houses 
and therefore there are more trees now being 
planted that produce hard wood. The variety 
of fruit trees, like for example the avocado, 
madroña, copuazú, borojó and chontaduro 
has, of course, not changed since these fruits 
are indispensable as food. After the field has 
produced the crops for around 2 / 2,5 years it 
must be given a period of rest for about 15 
years. During this time the planted trees grow 
and the fruits from the fruit trees are collected 
to eat.  
In order to promote the reforestation project 
we have collected some photo and video 
material to present on Instragram 
(@salvazonas, @casagregoriolodge and 

@lachagra) and Facebook.     
 
CO2

  NEGOTIATIONS 
Due to COVID-19 the CO2 negotiations have, of 
course, come to a standstill. Moreover, the 
whole CO2 market basically crashed down. A 
tonne CO2, which was worth €20 before, 
suddenly was not worth more than €5. Luckily 
the market now seems to slowly recover and 
we can start negotiating again. As we 

mentioned before (Newsletter 86), the Tikuna, 
Cocama and Yagua indigenous reserve had 
plans of collaborating with Southpole as an 
intermediary. Soon it was suspected that this 
NGO was not doing a clean job, which was 
largely confirmed during the meetings at the 
ministry in Bogotá (newsletter 89).  It was an 
enormous task to undo the contract with 
Southpole and to decide wether to find a new 
intermediary or to start negotiating ourselves 
independently.   
During this proces it was Xavier Carrion 
Mallado (bellow in the front of the boat and in 
Newsletter 89, 3rd page, topleft, person on the 
right) who played an important role. Being a 
journalist he was able to substantiate the 
suspections with the first documents and 
therefore speed up the whole process.  
The first gathering between the indigenous 
leaders of the 22 communities of the TICOYA 
reserve about this theme took place on the 
12th of August and the next one is planned at 
the end of the month. The goal is to start 
trading in the CO2 of their common lands 
independently without an intermediary. Since 
it is quite a difficult concept for most of the 
locals to understand it is an important topic to 
be discussed regularly.  

http://www.southpole.com/
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COVID-19 IN SAN MARTIN 
In the e-mail that accompanied the last 
newsletter we mentioned that 33 people had 
been infected by the virus. We are two months 
further now and we can finally conclude that 
the community did not have to face a big 
tragedy. Most people who tested  positively 
did not have any symptoms and the eldery ánd 
younsters that did have symptoms recovered 
within a few days. Daily life therefore never 
really changed. People work together on the 
agriculture fields or in the building of houses 
and in the afternoon everyone gathers on the 
soccer field to play or watch the matches. 
People have never really kept distance from 
each other. Probably because the danger of 
the virus was never felt to come close. The 
community is hoping for tourism to start up 
again in order to bring the needed income. For 
now there are quite some people trying to gain 
some money by moving to Peru to pick up and  
 

sell coca leaves. It is, of course, extremely sad 
that people fall back into this kind of business.  
It still seems not to get through to most people 
what the consequences are of these activities. 
We really hope that the next generation, 
having had a better education, will make other 
decisions. Also in difficult times.

 
 

 

 

_________________________________________________________________________________ 

 Would you like to help the Small World Foundation to support the people of the indigenous community San Martin 
de Amacayacu and keep updated about the local developments in this far corner of Colombia? 

 
You can transfer a yearly amount of 15 euros (or more…!) to: 
Rabobank IBAN: NL28RABO0132726203 
Bankaccount name: Stichting SMALL WORLD FOUNDATION at Baarle-Nassau,  
Under the reference of ‘newsletter’and Your Name (BIC: RABONL2U)  
 
Or check out the online contribution module on www.smallworldfoundation.org/?page_id=68 
 
Do not forget to e-mail your e-mailadress to smallworldfoundation@hotmail.com. For alternative (forms of) 
contributions you can also write to us via the e-mailadress mentioned above. As mentioned before, all contributions will 
be exclusively spent on the development and implementation of local initiatives. We will inform you about these projects 
as much as possible via the newsletter. 
 
You can subscribe for the newsletter at any time. If you would like to receive again one or more old editions of the 
newsletter do not hesitate to contact us or have a look on the website: www.smallworldfoundation.org 
 


